


Overview of 2017 Preliminary Budget 
 

Taxes 
 
There are no tax increases in the 2017 Preliminary Budget.  
 
In the special districts, there is a 3.15% increase in the Lake Carmel Fire Protection District and a 1.46% increase in Kent Fire District #2. 
There is an 8.33% decrease in the Sewer District. All other existing districts remained the same. 
 
Town Retirement Contributions 
 
In 2017, New York State Retirement contribution for ERS decreased for the third year in a row, PFRS remained virtually the same.  
 
ERS 

2016 $778,912 
2017 $542,271 

  -$236,641 
 
$180,000 of this decrease is attributed to prior year’s adjustments which were reflected on the 2016 bill and paid in Dec 2015. The rest of 
the decrease is reflective of a 15% drop in contribution rates from 2016 bill to 2017 estimated bill. 

 
PFRS (Police) 

2016 $394,988 
2017 $398,668 

$    3,680 
 

The NYS Retirement contribution decrease has had a positive effect on the 2017 Preliminary Budget. The projected 2018 ERS and PFRS 
rates are virtually the same as 2017 estimated and the increase in the 2018 contribution is based on the contractual increase in salaries. 
 
Health Insurance Contributions 
 
For health insurance, the Town estimated a NYSHIP increase of 8% in the 2017 Preliminary Budget. 
 
Salary Increases 
 
The 2017 Preliminary Budget has modest salary increases in the personnel contractual lines based upon contracts in effect. There are no 
planned increases for elected officials. 
 


















































































































